Vermont Weavers Guild April 9, 2022

Denise Kovnat, who was also teaching an in-person workshop for us, gave a presentation on tactic art at 10:00 a.m.

The business meeting was conducted by Vice-President Claudia Gibson. New member Sarah Waitfield was introduced.

Annette Higby verified that there will be a sale held at 9:00 a.m. (before the May meeting) of equipment, books, yarn and miscellaneous items. Two new books have been acquired: *Fabric of Civilization* and Contemporary Tapestry.

In a preview of finished projects for the Great Pillow Challenge, Barbara Levin, Cynthia Quilici and Kathryn Carvey brought their pillow projects to share. More to come in May!

A discussion about the continuing challenge of using our forum ended with deciding to try a group on <u>groups.io</u> at the entry (free) level. Everyone will receive an invitation to join the group and we'll see how it goes.

Treasurer Cynthia Quilici has prepared a draft budget and will email it to members before the may meeting when a vote will be held. She generously offered to stay on as treasurer for another year if no one else is interested. A nominee for membership secretary is needed.

The May 14 meeting will be followed by an afternoon workshop on tablet weaving.

Show and Tell was well represented by: Ron Halterman (space-dyed warp); Mary Alice Farro (overshot name draft threading); Trudy Otis (cracker threading woven rosepath); and Julie George (point twill sample on new AVL loom).

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Carvey